
April 2021  Page 1 

D I S T R I C T  5 6 8 0  N E W S  - 1 -  W W W . R O T A R Y 5 6 8 0 . O R G  

IN THIS ISSUE 

Pages  ....................... 1 

Messages from DG Dana 

   WE have persevered! 

Page  ......................... 2 

Year-end deadlines for TRF 

RC Great Bend hosts spe- 

   cial program on May 24 

May is Youth Service Mo. 

Page  ..................... 3-4 
PolioPlus Brochure 

Page  ......................... 5 

PETS in Review 

PDG Bob Steimel memory 

Prince Philip & Rotary 

Page  ......................... 6 

D5680 & India partnership 

   continues with new grant 

RYLA—Pop-up Camps! 

Page  ......................... 7 
Club News around D5680  

Sharing Smiles & Vaccines 

Need more Smileys? 

Page  ......................... 8 
Paxton’s Blessing Box    

$15.5 Million Pledge for 

   Rotary Peace Center 

Upcoming Events 

Page  ......................... 9 
The State of Membership 

   Worldwide 

Register NOW for RI Con- 

   vention at reduced rate 

Page  ....................... 10 
Membership Report 

   @ 3/31/21 

 

District 5680 News 

Message from  

District Governor Dana Brewer 

Dear Fellow Rotarians, 

Rotarians, WE are The People 

Who Have Persevered. When 

the World stood down, Rotarians 

Stepped Up, as RI President 

Nominee Jennifer Jones has 

proclaimed! 

It has been very challenging, but as RI 

President Holger Knaack has shown us, 

Rotary Opens Opportunities! 

WE have kept Rotary alive and serving, 

in OUR Communities and OUR World!  

WE have raised funds and provided Food 

for OUR Neighbors, twice. We are provid-

ing trusted information about the safety of 

anti-Covid vaccines and encouraging the 

rollout of vaccinations. 

Although it’s still not easy to do hands-on 

Service projects, Rotary once again pro-

vides us with an incredible Opportunity to 

make a huge impact in OUR World, to 

Push to End Polio Now! We are nearly 

halfway to OUR District’s $1 Million Dollar 

Goal by June 30th, 2021.The Power of 

US can get this done! 

Share this message with ALL Club Ro-

tarians with the 2-page flyer following 

this messagewhich shows two very sim-

ple and easy ways WE can redou-

ble OUR gifts to PolioPlus. If 

someone else has the address list, 

ask them to forward.  

View my messages on the at-

tached video and share it with your 

Club! https://youtu.be/bEMtQnm6j88 and 

https://youtu.be/c7cdT35F-8o 

Then challenge each other to give and to 

ask community members to match por-

tions of your gift. 

Doing so, redoubles the 6 to 1 Matches 

from the Bill and Melinda Gates Founda-

tion & Rotary Foundation World Fund to 

12 to 1!  $100 BECOMES $1,200 or 400 

kids vaccinated at $3 each. 

Things have been difficult for many peo-

ple but most still want to give. Matching 

$10 or $25 of a $50 or $100 gift from a 

Rotarian, is still doable. It will make them 

feel good about helping with important 

work to save and protect the lives of chil-

dren everywhere. 

Rotary International informs me that Tina 

and I should not meet in person with 

OUR Clubs through June 30, to protect 

YOU. I will be available to meet with your 

Club virtually to address Club needs and 

Give 
Today! 

Give 
Today! 

http://www.rotary5680.org
https://youtu.be/bEMtQnm6j88
https://youtu.be/c7cdT35F-8o
http://www.facebook.com/District5680
http://www.endpolio.org/donate
http://www.endpolio.org/donate
http://www.endpolio.org/donate
http://www.endpolio.org/donate
http://www.endpolio.org/donate
http://www.endpolio.org/donate
http://www.endpolio.org/donate
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how you can further OUR PolioPlus Push and the Vac-

cinations Rollout. 

Call me: 785-614-1089 (leave voicemail, if not available) 

or email: danabrewrrdg5680@gmail.com to make those 

arrangements.  

Thanks for all the good you will continue to do in the 

World, through your Rotary Service, 

Dana  & Tina Brewer 

District Governor & Governess 

District Governor, 2020-21 

District 5680 

Joined by Fred Heismeyer District Governor Elect 

and the District Leadership Team 

PUSH TO END POLIO NOW COMMITTEE: 

Donna Meier Pfeifer, Dave Abbott, Lisa Perez Miller, 

Lindsi Berry, Isaac McNary & Dana Brewer 

DG Dana Brewer (cont’d) 

Year-end Giving Deadlines for The Rotary Foundation 

Plan NOW:  The Rotary Foundation (TRF) 2021 Fiscal Year-end Deadlines  

Please note the following for Rotary Foundation (TRF) Contributions:  

• Credit Cards: Online via www.rotary.org – must be authorized prior to 30 June 2020, midnight (CST).  

Phone (866-976-8279) contributions will be accepted through 5:00PM CST on 30 June 2021. 

• Checks: Both the postmark and the date written on the check must be no later than  June 30, 2021  and received 

by The Rotary Foundation by July 7, 2021. 

• Wire transfers: Must be initiated prior to Wednesday, June 30, 2021 and received by Wednesday, July 1, 2017.  

Please do NOT send in checks for the 2021-22 Rotary year until July 1, 2021. All checks received with June 

postmarks go toward 2020-21 contributions. 

Throughout the month of May, Rotarians and 

younger members of the Rotary family, including 

Interactors and RYLA and Rotary Youth Ex-

change participants, celebrate the service, de-

velopment, connections, and fun of Rotary's pro-

grams for young leaders.  

Check out these ideas to celebrate during 

COVID-19.  

 

Read More 

May is Youth Service Month 

A 20-minute clinic will discuss how a business can save 

thousands of dollars by hiring the right employee at its 

noon meeting on May 24.  The special meeting will be 

held in the spacious dining room of Encounter Church, 

601 S. Patton Road (use the east entrance). 

Rtn. Bob Broeckelman (RC W Wichita), a retired Farm 

Credit Association executive, will present ‘How to Match 

People Up With the Right Jobs.” 

Rotary Assistant Governor Lee Musil says “This is a can’t 

miss it opportunity” for community business leaders, 

school and hospital administrators, etc.   

Using proper interview techniques and his “Predictive In-

dex,” Broeckelman says that employers were able to 

match applicants with the right jobs 92% of the time.  Mr. 

Broeckelman says, “Businesses often think turnover is a 

cost of doing business.  It doesn’t have to be that way.” 

Guests are welcome to attend both the 12 p.m. catered 

lunch (at their own expense) and presentation, but it is 

essential that they RSVP no later than Wednesday, May 

19, to club treasurer Devin McMillen (620.792.2588). 

RSVPs for lunch (Rotarians and guests) will be limited to 

150. The Powerpoint program will begin about 12:20 p.m. 

RC Great Bend Hosts Special Program 

http://www.rotary5680.org
mailto:danabrewrrdg5680@gmail.com
http://www.rotary.org
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1uhce0tTCR1dIDKeHlYVIBuABPAu
https://blog.rotary.org/2020/05/01/4-ways-to-celebrate-youth-service-month-virtually/
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Rotary Vision Statement 

TOGETHER, WE SEE A WORLD WHERE 

PEOPLE UNITE AND TAKE ACTION TO 

CREATE LASTING CHANGE ACROSS  

THE GLOBE, IN OUR COMMUNITIES,  

AND IN OURSELVES. 

Remembering PDG Bob Steimel  

Presidents-elect Training in Review 

A new Rotary year is just around the 

corner and club Presidents-elect were 

busy in March educating themselves 

on all the puzzle pieces that make up 

Rotary.  Heartland PETS, our multi-

district training program for incoming presidents, 

covered topics ranging from being a good leader to 

navigating and learning all the resources located 

on the Rotary International website.  PETS partici-

pants had the opportunity to hear from RI Presi-

dent-Elect Shekhar Mehta, RI Director Suzi Howe, RI Pro-

fessional Staff member John Hannes, nationally recog-

nized engagement speaker Rob Pennington, and numer-

ous other zone and district level leaders.  Attendees were 

able to ask questions, share experienc-

es, and learn from other PEs.  Topping 

off the multi-session virtual training was 

an opportunity for a virtual social and 

entertainment by East Wichita Rotarian 

Sarah Wine.  Comments came stream-

ing in how useful the information was 

and how engaging the sessions were. 

NOTE:  PETS sessions and other vital 

resources for club leadership, project 

ideas, news and general information regarding our 

district can be found at www.rotary5680.org.  Also, 

information regarding “all things Rotary” can be 

found on the RI website at www.rotary.org. 

Thanks to all the presenters for giving our incoming 

Presidents-elect a strong foundation for engaging fellow 

Rotarians, growing, and improving clubs, and most im-

portant, providing 

ideas on how we 

can “SERVE TO 

CHANGE 

LIVES”. 

FYI—Prince Philip who recently died was an ac-

tive Rotarian and wrote many items for Rotary In 

Britain.  Here is an example from 1984: Our district was saddened to learn of the 

death of PDG Bob Steimel, a member of the 

Rotary Club of Concordia, on April 23, 2021.   

Bob was active in Rotary for many years, hav-

ing served as club president and as District 

Governor 2007-08.  His community service 

was extensive and he served in the Army as a Specialist 5th 

Class from 1968-1971 in Turkey (NATO) and Washington 

State.  Read his obituary here. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with his family—wife Lorene, and 

his four children. 

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://www.rotary5680.org
http://www.rotary.org
https://www.chaputbuoy.com/obituary/robert-bob-steimel
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District 5680 Renews Partnership with India D3250 
Global Grant to Provide Dialysis Center 

PDG Curtis Dick is pleased to announce that our district 

received news on April 9, 2021 that a joint Global Grant 

Application between our district and the Rotary Club of 

Jamshedpur in District 3250 for the purpose of equipping 

and setting up a two bed dialysis center has been ap-

proved by The Rotary Foundation in the amount of 

$30,750.  District 5680’s portion of the grant is $8,000 and 

will be funded through Dis-

trict Designated Funds that 

come back to our district 

three years post giving to 

the Annual Programs Fund 

of The Rotary Foundation. 

 

Our district has enjoyed a long partnership with District 

3250, a very poor area that covers two states in the north-

east portion of India.  Previous matching grants have pro-

vided clean drinking water to 48 schools throughout the 

district, rainwater harvesting at a small village, a transpor-

tation bus for children at the Jeevan Jyoti School in Dhan-

bad for mentally and physically challenged students, toi-

lets and sanitary water for 30 girl schools in the district, 

and a previous dialysis center in Jamshedpur.  The total 

amount of 7 grants from 2005 - 2021 is $195,164. 

 

“I am excited that we are continuing our partnership with 

our friends in District 3250” said PDG Dick.  “The needs 

are great in India, and our Rotary partners there have a 

proven track record of providing needed assistance in so 

many areas such as water and sanitation, literacy, voca-

tional training for women, medical facilities, and more.  It is 

my hope that we can contin-

ue to assist them long into 

the future.” 

 

Rotary Club of Jamshedpur 

has partnered with St. Jo-

seph Hospital to provide the 

space  

necessary to equip the two 

bed dialysis center.  Along 

with the previous dialysis 

center at Tata Tinplate Hos-

pital completed in 2015, they 

will bring increased subsidized services to economically 

compromised patients, as well as promoting awareness 

on causes of renal failure, proper dietary habits, educating 

care givers, and improving the quality of life for patients.  

Jamshedpur is a city of 1.5 million. 

 

PDG Curtis Dick and PDG Rod Kreie visited District 3250 

in April and May, 2008 via a Rotary Foundation Volunteer 

Service Grant to view previous water projects and to plan  

partnership projects for the future.  “We are pleased and 

thankful that The Rotary Foundation agreed that the need 

is real and immediate”, said Dick.  “I also want to thank 

District 5680 Rotarians who generously give to the Annual 

Programs Fund of The Rotary Foundation.  Your contribu-

tions make a huge difference in the lives of those who 

have many needs, and you are making the world a better 

place to live – one project at a time.”  

Rotarians, it is with great joy that we are 

able to announce the continuation of our 

District’s tradition of providing face-to-face 

Leadership Training for our young people! 

RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Academy) provides at-

tendees the opportunity to improve their abilities to lead 

and serve others, with training from some of the top stu-

dents from Southwestern College’s nationally recognized 

Leadership Studies Program! 

A Flyer with details and information on the District’s RYLA 

Scholarships, was sent via email to club presidents.  In 

short, each of our 60 Rotary Clubs will receive one (1) free 

scholarship, if claimed by the May 8 deadline! Any un-

claimed Scholarships will be available to be divided up 

among the Clubs who request an additional scholarship. 

This information is also available on our district website at 

RYLA | District 5680 (rotary5680.org) or from 

Campus Activities - Leadership - Southwestern 

College (sckans.edu) 

Since the two in-person camps will be one jam 

packed day and evening, tuition has been reduced from 

$300 to $120. Scholarships are $100, so you may be able 

to afford sending two lucky students to either Guymon, 

Oklahoma (June 3) or Wichita, Kansas (June 1).  To re-

serve your scholarship, contact Dean Kennedy by May 8 

directly at Dean.Kennedy@communitynational.net. 

Jump on this before it gets away! Many high school stu-

dents will be excited for a getaway. Use this Opportunity 

to get the word out to your young folks about what a chal-

lenging but fun experience RYLA is! 

Dana Brewer                 Dean Kennedy 

Co-Director .                   Co-Director  

RYLA—Pop-Up Camp (1 day only-Two Locations) 

http://www.rotary5680.org
https://www.rotary5680.org/page/ryla
https://www.sckans.edu/undergraduate/leadership/rotary-camp/
https://www.sckans.edu/undergraduate/leadership/rotary-camp/
mailto:Dean.Kennedy@communitynational.net
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#RotarySharingSmiles                 #Rotary5680 

Please use the hashtags when posting photos to social media! 

Visit our website www.rotary5680.org & the hashtag #RotarySharingSmiles for more photos! 

We ARE People of Action! 

Rotary Club Andover:  Our Inau-

gural Andover Club Pickleball 

Tournament (Pickelmania MMXXI) 

will happen on Saturday, May 15, 

2021!  Participate in a fun social or 

competitive pickleball tournament 

in the morning or afternoon and 

complete skills challenges during 

the lunch break.  Click here or here 

for more information. 

Rotary Club Wichita DT:  We brought a 

smile not only to PDG Dick Hartwell, but to 

his neighbors, too.  Dick is homebound 

now, but his daughter sent us this note: 

Dad and his neighbors love the cheery smi-

ley faces to support Rotary and vaccina-

tions!  Thank you to whoever took the time 

to do this. He will enjoy them all week!! The hospice 

nurses loved them, too. He could share with them about 

Rotary and their support for polio around the world.  

Thanks again, Jane 

Rotary Club Kinsley:  New lo-

cation of the Rotary Covid Vac-

cine Program signage is at of 

home on one of the business 

streets in Kinsley.  We are proud 

to be able to share this great 

program with everyone cruising 

by on a perfect day. (Thanks to Bob Obee) 

Rotary Club W Wichita:  Our 

grocery shopping crew purchased 

and delivered groceries to 4 fami-

lies in need for Easter.   

L-R:  Bob Nelson, Rod Brown, 

Wade West, Jacob Beckman & 

Mark Hansen 

Rotary Club Clay Center:  

The city of Clay Center held 

a Mural Dedication ceremo-

ny in celebration of the Flag 

Raising at Iwo Jima 76 

years ago on 3/29/1945.  

Representatives of the Ma-

rine Heritage Foundation 

and the Marine Corp National Museum were on hand to 

thank us and the Clay Center Mural Committee for me-

morializing the historic event with a mural, “Freedom Isn’t 

Free,” depicting the flag raising.  View a short video of the 

event here.  Congratulations to the RC Clay Center for 

spearheading this project. 
Rotary Club W Sedgwick Co. 

Sunrise:  We have been collecting 

many items for the Ronald McDon-

ald House all month using a list pro-

vided to us.  It’s been very successful!   

Rotary Club E Wichita:  Visiting Rotari-

an PDG Stu Palmer from Jackson Hole, 

WY, enjoyed having smiles in his yard 

during his visit.  Stu is a frequent visitor of 

both the E Wichita and DT Wichita clubs. 

Rotary Club Washington:  We 

held our annual Radio Days earli-

er this month and the results were 

outstanding.  Club members 

served as disc jockeys for KCLY 

and teams organized and moved 

the auction items to Washington Bowl, where the event 

was held.  Proceeds will benefit KSDS Assistance Dogs, 

PolioPlus and support for club projects. In its over 30 

years, KSDS has placed over 600 dogs as guide dogs, 

service dogs or facility dogs.  Rain moved us inside, but 

we put our Smileys to work! 

http://www.rotary5680.org
https://rotary5680.org/page/sharing-smiles-vaccine-awareness
https://www.andoverrotaryclub.org/content/inaugural-andover-rotary-club-pickleball-tournament
https://www.andoverrotaryclub.org/blog/picklemania-mmxxi
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nq0ZJJTXEZc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nq0ZJJTXEZc
http://www.ksds.org
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Rotary Club of West 

Wichita:  Paxton’s 

Blessing Box (PBB) 

started from a simple 

idea that Maggie Bal-

lard saw on social me-

dia back in August 

2016. She shared the 

photo with her son, 

Paxton, then age six, and they both felt that their house 

would be the perfect place for a Blessing Box to fill with 

non-perishable food and hygiene products for those in 

need. 

Shortly afterwards they enlisted the skills of a handy friend 

who built the first Blessing Box. Maggie and Paxton 

placed it in their front yard and painted it bright crimson 

red, their favorite color. Next, they filled it with food and 

personal hygiene products, it’s been stocked by donations 

ever since. That was October 2016. 

Fast forward to 2021, there are now over 80 Blessing 

Boxes scattered throughout the Wichita area, Kansas 

towns, and other states! 

Maggie and Paxton’s goal continues to be adding new 

PBB locations across the United States. All that is needed 

it the same passion and love to help feed those in need, 

via sponsorship of a Blessing Box. 

OUR CLUB'S INVOLVEMENT... 

Our club sponsored the installation of a Blessing Box at 

Lawrence Elementary. While it will provide food for needy 

families at the school (many of the families our club ser-

vices through our Monthly Grocery project and Holiday 

Groceries) it is open to anyone in the community who is in 

need. The box provides primarily non-perishable items 

such as canned goods, dry goods and packaged snacks. 

We may check in on the box but the Lawrence staff will be 

in charge of overseeing it. You are welcome at any time to 

stock it with food donations.  

Thanks to Diane Walker, Editor, Western Flyer, 4/13/21 

Paxton’s Blessing Box 

May 14-16, 2021 
Presidential Conference-USA 

Click here for info 

 

June 1, 2021 
RYLA Pop-Up Camp, Wichita 

 
June 3, 2021 
RYLA Pop-Up Camp, Guymon, OK 

 

June 12-16, 2021 
RI Virtual Convention 

 

June 30, 2021 
District Governor Pin Passing 

RC East Wichita 

 
July 31, 2021 
District Grant Application Deadline 
 

Sept. 7-12, 2021 
Zones 25B & 29 Institute 

Houston, TX 

Register here 

October 29-30, 2021 
District Conference 

Wichita Marriott 

Upcoming Events 

$15.5 Million Pledge to The Rotary Foundation for Peace Center 

An extraordinary gift — a pledge of $15.5 mil-

lion — from the Otto and Fran Walter Founda-

tion was made to The Rotary Foundation so 

that Rotary can establish one of our Rotary 

Peace Centers in the Middle East or North 

Africa. 

It’s long been a stated desire of many Rotari-

ans to establish a peace center in this region. 

Mainly because of three elements — water, 

oil, and religion — the Middle East has often 

been a cauldron of conflict. We believe that with social 

understanding and political goodwill, there’s still hope for 

peace and harmony in the Middle East. This is one way 

that Rotary can make a tangible contribution. 

TRF Chair, K R Ravindran shared the story of Otto and 

Fran Walter, the extraordinary people whose 

generosity made this possible here. 

The new center will be named the Otto and Fran 

Walter Rotary Peace Center. The new center will 

offer a professional development certificate pro-

gram focused on peacebuilding and develop-

ment issues in the region. The gift will fund  the 

center’s startup costs and operating expenses, 

as well as an endowment that will provide peace 

fellowships in perpetuity for up to 40 students to 

study there each year. The Rotary Foundation will select a 

partner institution to host the Otto and Fran Walter Rotary 

Peace Center in 2024, and the first Rotary Peace Fellows 

are expected to start studying there in January 2026.  

http://www.rotary5680.org
https://www.ascensionrotaract.com/presidentialconference
https://form.jotform.com/210096125059047
https://www.rotary.org/en/gift-will-fund-new-rotary-peace-center-middle-east-or-north-africa
https://www.rotary.org/en/our-programs/peace-fellowships-certificate-program
https://www.rotary.org/en/our-programs/peace-fellowships-certificate-program
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What do members want from their Rotary experience? And why do some members leave? Our research shows that 

members value local community service, friendship, and fellowship most. They cite time and cost, the club environ-

ment, and unmet expectations as reasons for leaving. 

 

The key to engaging members is providing an experience that meets their needs and expectations. Learn more in the 

newly revised presentation The State of Rotary Membership, which contains membership data and trends for the 

first half of the 2020-21 Rotary year. In it, you’ll also find ways to address membership challenges so you can finish 

the year strong. The 12-slide PowerPoint presentation can easily be customized to meet your club or area needs. 

Consider showing and discussing it at your next meeting or event. 

Understanding Rotary Members’ Needs—the Key to ENGAGED Members 

Don’t Miss This Year’s Virtual RI Convention—only $49 

Mark your calendars for an exciting oppor-

tunity to connect with Rotary members 

worldwide at the 2021 Virtual Convention: 

Rotary Opens Opportunities, June 12-16. 

Registration is open at a special rate of 

$49 through May 7. After May 7, the regis-

tration fee is $65. 

You can also join us early at a preconven-

tion for intercountry committees, Rotaract, and Rotary 

Youth Exchange officers, 10-11 June. Each preconvention 

costs an additional $20. 

The 2021 Virtual Rotary Convention and 

preconvention events are open to all Rota-

ry members and participants. Both the 

convention and preconvention fees include 

access to the virtual House of Friendship. 

Don’t forget to visit the convention event 

page on Facebook to connect with others 

and stay up-to-date on event news and 

program highlights!    

Learn more and Register today and save!  

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1urfsmLEw9Q1IWA6lSaHE0hUeiE9
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1ucKdCvbtidcDTtBgKCdu5uyNTWz
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1ucKdCvbtidcDTtBgKCdu5uyNTWz
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1ucKdRHgCY4H3ThwUCfIjjQOAJAW
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1ucKdRHgCY4H3ThwUCfIjjQOAJAW
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1ucKe6TlMDWbtT5sytTd8yd4nzfj
http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/1uvURzqhGFniOvhmeUZfQ7E8XkEB
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District 5680  

 

 

 

 

www.rotary5680.org 
 

This is your newsletter! 
Send your articles and  

club information to: 
 

PDG Geri Appel, Editor 

Phone: 316-841-2592 

appelg@kenlerman.com 

2020-21 RI President 
Holger Knaack 

Hersogtum Lauenburg-
Mölln  Germany 

June 12—June 16, 2021 
Visit convention.rotary.org 

Did You Know? 

We have a link on YouTube! 

http://www.rotary5680.org
http://www.rotary5680.org
mailto:appelg@kenlerman.com
http://www.convention.rotary.org
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=Rotary+District+5680

